Welcome! We hope you find this newsletter informative & encouraging. If you have any needs that we can help you with, please reach out to us! We hope to see you at CCBC, in person, very soon!

A Letter From The Pastor BY PASTOR ANDY MOORE

Hello Cedar Creek Family! It is such a joy to share with you all the many blessings of the Lord upon our church. He is doing wonderful and marvelous things all around us. I am so thankful for the number of guests and visitors we are seeing on Sunday mornings. I believe there are many people across our community who are looking for a place where they can belong. We want CCBC to be the kind of church where every member of the family feels at home, and that makes people feel welcome when they step through the front doors. If you are a member of our church, make an intentional effort to seek out people that you don't know. Introduce yourself to them. Get to know them. Help them with any questions they may have. Follow up with them during the week and check on them. Make it your ministry to be a warm and welcoming face to those who are coming each week for worship. Invite them to come join our church and help them understand how easy it is to belong to the Cedar Creek Family. God is at work building His church!

There are so many other areas of church life where God is blessing us. I want to thank each of you for being so generous and faithful to give. We would not be able to do all that God is asking of us without your faithful giving. Thank you for giving your time, talents, and treasure. When we choose to go all-in, God goes all-out! If we will give ourselves fully and freely to the will of God, He takes our tiny seed of faith and multiplies it many times over. One of the most encouraging verses in all of the Bible is Galatians 6:9 - "And let us not grow weary of doing good, for in due season, we will reap if we do not give up." Many of you are faithfully serving the Lord and have been for many years. Thank you for your continued faithfulness. God is glorified and Christ is magnified by a life of faithful service for the Gospel's sake.

May the Lord continue to bless you and your family! We thank God for each of you.

Vastor Hndy

DEACON SCHEDULE

David Marion

14th - Eric Locklear

21st - Randy Bolton

28th - Josh Fabel

NURSERY SCHEDULE

A monthly nursery schedule will be posted on the bulletin board in the Sunday School building. For more information, please see Mrs. Dianne Clay or email us at ccbcworship1@gmail.com

Craig and Kira would love to hang out with you! If you're in Grades 7th -12th, join them on Wednesdays from 6-7:30 PM and Sundays from 9:15-10:15 AM.

Hey ladies! Come hang out at our pizza partybring a new or gently used purse and your favorite nail polish (new, of course!), and let's have some fun while working on a super cool service project together!

Sunday, September 7th at 5 PM CCBC Fellowship Hall

Please visit www.ccbcworship.org to register!

Attention, men! Our next Farm to Table will be Monday, September 15th from 6-8 **pm** at Fabel Farms. Visit ccbcworship.org for more information.



Calling all kids ages Pre-K through 6th Grade! Our new Kid's Choir will be led by Mrs. Charley!

We will begin Wednesday, September 3rd from 6 pm to 6:45 pm. We will meet every 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month in the Sanctuary. We will be learning new music for worship services as well as working on Christmas music. Come join in the fun as we worship Jesus together!

CCBC SEPTEMBER 2025 NEWS: THE BRANCHES

"I am the vine, you are the branches; he who abides in Me and I in him, he bears much fruit, for apart from Me you can do nothing." JOHN 15:5

September 2025

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
	1 10:00 AM Prayer Mondays **LABOR** **********************************	2	6 PM Bible Study Kid's Choir Youth 6:45 PM Adult Choir	4 6:00 PM Grief Share	5	8:30 AM Fruit Bearers Meeting
9:00 AM Coffee & Fellowship 9:15 AM Sunday School 10:30 AM Morning Worship 5:00 PM Pixze Purses g polish Party	8 10:00 AM Prayer Mondays 6 PM AMC Meeting 7 PM Deacons Meeting	9	6 PM Bible Study Mission Friends Children In Action Youth 6:45 PM Adult Choir	11 6:00 PM Grief Share	12	13
9:00 AM Coffee & Fellowship 9:15 AM Sunday School 10:30 AM Morning Worship 4:00 PM	15 10:00 AM Prayer Mondays 6-8 PM Farm to Table at Fabel Farms	Young at Heart 12:00 PM Young at Heart	6 PM Bible Study Kids Choir Youth 6:45 PM Adult Choir	18 6:00 PM Grief Share	19	20
9:00 AM Coffee & Fellowship 9:15 AM Sunday School / Discipling Children Group 10:30 AM Morning Worship	22 10:00 AM Prayer Mondays	23	6 PM Bible Study Mission Friends Children In Action Youth 6:45 PM Adult Choir	25 6:00 PM Grief Share	26	27
28 9:00 AM Coffee & Fellowship 9:15 AM Sunday School 10:30 AM Morning Worship	29 10:00 AM Prayer Mondays	30				



We would love for you to join us every Sunday morning at 9:15. There's a seat waiting for YOU!



Young at Heart starts back September 16th at 12 pm! Bring a covered dish and join us in the Fellowship Hall!

Our church newsletter is available via electronic copy, on our website, on our Linktree, or for pickup in our church lobby. If you'd like to receive an electronic copy, please email ccbcworship1@gmail.com If you need to receive a hard copy, please reach out to your Deacon!

The Branches Newsletter is published on the 20th of each month. If you have something you'd like included in next month's newsletter, please have the information to Jamye Duren by the 10th of the month.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION/ **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Grief Share

Grief Share is a support group that is a safe, welcoming place where people understand the difficult emotions of grief. Through the 13-week group sessions, you'll discover what to expect in the days ahead and what's "normal" in grief. Since there are no neat, orderly stages of grief, you'll learn helpful ways of coping with grief, in all its unpredictability—and gain solid support each step of the way.

Our next Grief Share group will begin meeting on August 21st at 6 PM

If you, or someone you know, would benefit from being a part of this group, please visit our website for registration information!

This Fall: Let's Talk About Discipling Children

You're invited to join us on a meaningful journey this fall as we dive into what it truly means to disciple children. What does the Bible say about it? Who is called to do it? How do we go about it, and why does it matter?

We'll gather once a month, beginning Sunday, September 21st during the Sunday School hour (9:15 am to 10:15 am) in the Sunday School building to explore these important questions together. In Session 1, we'll study Deuteronomy 6:4-9 and discover how God's Word shapes our role in guiding the next generation.

Sign up today to reserve your spot—we'd love to have you be a part of the conversation! For more information, please speak to Shirley Newman or Cathy Locklear.



Please plan to join us for our Homecoming Celebration on Sunday, October 5'

A churchwide fellowship meal will be held following morning worship. The church will provide meat and drinks. Please look for more information, as well as sign up sheets in the lobby soon!

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

- 2nd Buddy Meetze
- 3rd Brittany Ballentine 3rd Barrett Corn
- 4th Terri Daughtry
- 4th Amy Padgett
- 6th Donald Frye
- 6th Arabella Moore 8th - Bobbie Jean Plexico
- 10th Dianne Clay
- 11th Methuselah Gibbons
- 12th Jan Rubink
- 13th Martha Usher 14th Lynn Rabon
- 16th Ťic Wilson
- 17th Donna Wright
- 19th Claudia Kamen
- 23rd Rene Clark
- 23rd Andy McGown
- 26th Angela Hicks
- 27th Deborah Warrington
- 28th Annette McSwain 29th Johnny Henderson